Australian Embassy Tokyo





AUSTRALIAN EMBASSY TOKYO

24 July 2025

Mr Tsukamoto Osamu President Japan Carbon Frontier Organization 3F, Daiwa Nishi-Shimbashi Building, 3-2-1 Nishi-Shimbashi, Minato-ku Tokyo 105-0003

34th Clean Coal Day in Japan International Symposium (2025) and Energy Security with Decarbonization Symposium 2025

Dear Mr Tsukamoto,

I write to express my thanks to the Japan Carbon Frontier Organization and your partner organisations METI, NEDO and JOGMEC for organising the 34th Clean Coal Day in Japan International Symposium and the Energy Security with Decarbonization Symposium. It is remarkable to think this event has been running since 1991.

Japan has been a key investor and partner in Australia's coal sector over many decades. Traditional energy resources like coal remain a key component of the Australia-Japan resources trade, as both our countries work toward energy transition.

Our countries can cooperate closely to advance decarbonisation goals, including through low-emissions technologies, such as carbon capture, utilisation and storage

Australia is committed to working with the Japanese Government and private sector to support energy security and decarbonisation in Japan and our wider region.

Thank you again and I wish you and the participants in both events a fruitful discussion.

Yours sincerely

Dan Glover

Counsellor (Industry, Science and Resources)

Australian Embassy Tokyo